
The capping visa plan will seriously damage the Australian economy as
the following possible reasons:
1. Government will waste tax payers at least 100 million dollars

compensation refund to the visa capped applicants;
2. Domestic education institutes and immigration agents will face vast

economic loss with the uncertainty of immigration changes;
3. Migrant-linked or oversea students-linked business such as local

convenient stores, small food restaurants will face bankruptcy because
of the losing major economic sources.

4. The national economy recovery will short a major financial support.
5. The working class needs cheap and reliable working assistants;
6. The national big business need cheap and reliable working resources;
7. The government (state government and federal government need

effective tax source.
The visa capping plan will cut national economy sources and worsen
national economy.
Therefore, this plan is not a idle plan to meet the current immigration
needs and economy wants.
 
 


